MARLDON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Council Meeting of Marldon Parish Council held on Monday 13th July 2015 at 7.30pm

MEMBERS PRESENT:


Cllrs:  Veasey, Palk, Mrs Clarke, Thorp, Smith, Cox, Webber  
ALSO PRESENT:
  13 members of the public and Clerk to the Council:  David Eeles
Before the meeting started members of the public had the opportunity to air any concerns and ask questions, which would be noted by members and if necessary raised during the meeting.

In the absence of Cllr Pennington on holiday, Cllr Veasey, the Vice-Chairman, took the Chair.

1(7.15)
APOLOGIES 
 Cllr Pennington, Bygraves, Joinson 
2(7.15)    APPROVAL OF MINUTES
It was proposed by Cllr. Clarke, seconded by Cllr. Cox and unanimously AGREED that the June meeting minutes be approved as a true record and accordingly signed off by the Chairman. 

3(7.15) MATTERS ARISING
None
4(7.15) POLICE:
A number of items for May were reported from the police website. 

5.(7.15) REPORTS
COUNTY COUNCIL

C. Cllr Rowe reported:
1. She had attended the school celebrations and thought they were brilliant. However the banner at the crossroads was still up and needed taking down.
2. At Follaton half the office space has now been let out. There are several new planning officers.

3. It is hoped that super-fast broad band will soon be coming. 
DISTRICT COUNCIL 

 Cllr Rowe reported:

1. The issue of the Traveller incursion on Broomhill meadow was discussed, and Cllr Clarke explained that she and the SHDC Enforcement Officer, Heather Nesbitt, had spoken to them and on the advice of Ms Nesbitt the clerk has produced an official letter from the Council asking them to leave within 24 hours of the serving of the notice, which would take place on Wednesday in the presence of the police and Ms Nesbitt with Cllr Clarke. This course of action was proposed by Cllr Veasey, seconded by Cllr Palk and CARRIED unanimously. A member of the public had previously offered advice on how to deal with the problem, but it appears that the police have very little powers.

2. Cllr Rowe noted that there was to be a meeting of the TAP group to discuss the bid that Cllr Clarke had supported on behalf of the Council for youth work funding. There is to be a meeting on July 24th at 11.00 at the Guildhall to discuss this, however Cllr Clarke said she may not be able to go as she has to work.

MEG REPORT. 
Cllr Cox reported that work by volunteers had resumed. She has received a £10 cheque from sales of walk leaflets from the shop. She made a gift of walks leaflets as part of the school celebrations. There will be a stall at the Apple Pie Far. 
6(7.15) NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
The clerk reminded members and the public that the recent special meeting which had included this topic had not resulted in the proposed terms of reference being ratified and until that happens the process of beginning a Neighbourhood Plan has not started. Following the submission of the terms there is a six-week consultation period and only after the successful conclusion of that will SHDC allow the Plan to begin. In the meantime at that meeting several members of the public had indicated their willingness to participate in the working party that should be set up. 
Cllr Veasey was concerned that Marldon nominates land for development and others don’t this will make it more likely that Marldon will be developed. Cllr Cox was concerned that the plan involved a lot of work and felt uneasy that the main focus of the plan has to be housing development when an overall plan incorporating other aspirations and concerns such as a youth policy would be more appropriate. Cllr Thorp agreed. The clerk noted that before making other commitments the Council really needed to focus its attention on the Burial Ground where progress has been painfully slow and enquiries were now being made from people who wanted to use the facility. On this issue Cllr Veasey said he would once again contact Cllr Joinson.  No further action on the N.P. was agreed.

7(7.15) PLANNING
34/1353/15/F Widdicombe Farm new works were APPROVED
A licencing notice for the application from the Christmas Tree Farm to have an all-year round notice for their new restaurant/ café had earlier been provided by a member of the public. Members were reminded that they had never had the opportunity to vote on the establishment of this café thanks to an error by SHDC planners which Cllr Pennington had complained bitterly about. Concern has been expressed by local residents at this development and Cllr Cox proposed that this licence application be opposed on these grounds as well as the lack of consultation on the original proposals. This was seconded by Cllr Clarke and CARRIED unanimously.
8(7.15)  CORRESPONDENCE
The Clerk summarized correspondence received.
Included in this was a completed application form and insurance details for the Apple Pie Fair. Acceptance of this and permission to proceed was proposed by Cllr Veasey, seconded by Cllr Palk and CARRIED unanimously.

An application has been received for the use of the Jubilee Meadow by the disabled archery organization but as yet a public liability insurance form has not been provided.
9(7.15) LEISURE and PUBLIC GROUNDS
Cllr Clarke said that the trespass on Broomhill showed that something was needed on the field in the way of leisure and recreational activity to deter such incursions. She reminded members that the money from the 106 agreement for the Moorview development was earmarked for recreational use and something was badly needed for 8-16 year olds and adults. Suggestions were made for basketball and tennis courts. Cllr Veasey proposed that this course of action be investigated seconded by Cllr Clarke and CARRIED unanimously. 
10(7.15) HIGHWAYS AND MAINTENANCE
The gullies in Village Road and Church Hill need clearing. Widdecombe Lane is full of potholes. The hedge in Church Road needs cutting but this cannot be done until the end of August.
11(7.15)      FINANCE

The following payments were approved:-
Payments-  Main a/c:                                                                                              £
   Clerk net salary and expenses June                                                                330.75

   Clerk PAYE                                                                                                       66.40

   SHDC For PAYE services                                                      


 120.00

Cumbria Clocks









 165.60

KJ Thulborn  1 cut









   77.02

Devon Tree Services work on Peters Field





 288.00

BANK ACCOUNTS  as at 30-6-2015 
Main Account:                      £22,400.50

P3     Account:                         £525.28

Environment Account :            £248.58

NS&I Investment Account  Balance at 31.1.2015:       £20,640.40 (gross interest p.a.=£153)

It was noted hat the memorial clock maintenance company had said that the dial needed restoration and it was AGREED to ask them for a quote to do this.
12(7.15)      MATTERS UNDER REVIEW.
 None
      
13(7.15) BUSINESS at the DISCRETION of THE CHAIRMAN 
Cllr Cox asked for the Queen’s 90th birthday celebrations to be considered in the future.  
14(7.15) CONFIDENTIAL MATTERS

DATE OF NEXT MEETING
August  11th 2015
Signed ……………………………………………………    Chairman                        11-8-2015
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